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To Believe, To Belong, To Serve 

October will certainly be a very exciting month at CPC! On October 1 there will be one                    

worship service at 10:00 am and the candidate for your next pastor will preach. Immediately 

following the service there will be a Congregational Meeting to vote upon the pastor and his 

Terms of Call. His name is Andrew Hoeksema. His biographical information has been mailed to 

you and it is posted on the church’s website http://www.redmondcpc.org. Following the                       

Congregational Meeting there will be a reception to greet Andrew and his wife Holly. I encourage                         

everyone to come, hear Andrew preach and welcome him and Holly to our church. 

Of course the congregation’s vote is truly a vote and I don’t mean to be presumptuous but I am 

sure that once you get to know Andrew you will enthusiastically and warmly welcome him and Holly into 

the CPC’s church family. I know you will be very happy with him and will have many wonderful years of 

ministry and fellowship together. I am very happy and excited for all of you.  
  

                     I look forward to seeing you on October 1st and I wish everyone all the richness of God’s blessings,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                                                   Pastor John 

                                                                 New Beginnings 
 

                       This year our stewardship campaign will occur in the month of October. Sunday morning                          

                        services will have speakers from the congregation during the Minute For Mission                                   

              portion to discuss what it means to them to be able to financially support the church                                         

program. It will conclude on October 29th with a dedication of your pledge. 

The theme for this year, “New Beginnings”, is appropriate as we are in the process of selecting a 

new pastor. We will have the opportunity to look with “fresh eyes” at our many programs. Our various 

Teams will have an opportunity to review their individual mission statements with an eye to be more                     

effective and serving the needs of the membership and community such as Habitat for Humanity and                      

Jericho Table. 

 We have been blessed during this period with the leadership of Pastor John Ailstock who has               

provided us with thought-provoking sermons, leadership for our various Teams, and a welcoming smile 

during the fellowship time after the service. He has done yeoman service during this interim and we really 

owe him a great deal of thanks. 

 A new addition has been added to the pledge cards where you can indicate whether you want to 

have automatic deductions from your bank account or credit card to meet your pledge commitment. You 

may indicate on the pledge cards your desire to do so and you will initiate the process on our new                    

website: www.redmondcpc.org with the “Online Giving” option. 

 We want you to give thoughtful consideration as you complete your pledge card so that we can 

provide programs and create “new beginnings” for many more individuals. 

                                                                                                                           Thank you,  

                                                                                                                           The Stewardship Team 

                 

http://www.redmondcpc.org
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Men’s Monthly Breakfast 
 

The upcoming speakers for Men’s Breakfast                        

include: 
 

Oct 4, Stan Carpenter will share his story and 

military career as a Chaplin in the US Army and 

his experiences with the Mobil Mission                       

Assistance Programs. 
 

Nov 1, John Lodice and Curt Floski from 

Shepherd’s House in Bend, Oregon speaking about 

homelessness in Redmond. 
 

Dec 6, Thom Myers will present a program on 

the World War II Battle of the Bulge that                            

occurred in Dec 1944 and into January 1945.  
 

The Men’s Breakfasts are open to all that are              

interested in attending. The breakfasts are held in 

Teddy’s Hall at 8 am with a cost of $5 per person.   
 

Our committee includes Spike Biggers, Thom                    

Myers, Craig Dennis, Richard Lance, Rick Hoffman 

and Rocky Johnson.  If you are interested in being 

a part of our committee please let any of us know. 

Wednesday Night Supper 
 

Everyone is invited to come to                   

Teddy’s Hall on Wednesday, Oct. 

11, at 6 pm for a meal and good 

fellowship. 

 This month is Italian night. And spaghetti 

will be served. Adults are $5.00 with a max. per               

family of $10.00. 

 Please use the sign-up sheet in the                       

narthex to reserve your seat. Also, please sign 

up to help with the clean up afterwards. 

Peace and Global Witness Offering 
 

On Sunday, October 8, the Peace and 

Global Witness Offering will be dedicated. 

The Mission Team has selected CASA to 

receive 25% of the funds that are donated 

on this day, and 75% of the donated funds will go to 

PC (USA) Peace and Global Witness Program. 

 CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocates)                       

provides a voice for abused and neglected children. 

There are more than 350 children that live in foster 

care in Central Oregon. These children risk slipping 

through the cracks and suffering further abuse. These 

advocates serve as fact finders for the judge                        

researching the background of each assigned case. 
They represent the child's best interests in the          

courtroom and work to move the child through the 

system as soon as possible and into a safe permanent 

home. 

Stewardship Corner  

Update on Giving and Expenses  

Year to Date  

Compared to 2016 

   

Jan-Aug 2017 2016 

Pledge Offering 206,653 207,277 

Non Pledge Offering 26,052 39,584 

Loose Offering 4,258 4,113 

Total Contributed Income 236,963 250,974 

Other Income 12,000 11,421 

Total Income 248,963 262,395 

   

Total Expenses 260,740 257,895 

   

Net Income -11,777 +4,500 

   
       Last year we ended the year at a break 

even  thanks to your year end giving ! 

Memorial Service 
 

A memorial service for Bob Eberhard is                     

scheduled for Saturday October 14 at 2:00 

pm at Highland Baptist Church with          

Pastor John Ailstock officiating.  

 There will be an ice cream social                

following the memorial service.  
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Quilters Quips 
 

 HANGING OF THE QUILTS: 

 Teddy's Fellowship Hall and the hallway is adorned with many of the quilts that have been                      

produced by the Quilter's during the past year. We hope you enjoy seeing the many different ones and 

feeling the coziness they bring to the room. It is our hope that they will bring warmth and comfort to 

those who receive them. Many are for sale so that we can also provide funds for other mission projects. 
 

Procedure for Purchasing a Quilt  

1) Put your name and phone number in the spaces provided on the tag 

2) The Quilters will take down the quilts and call to let you know they are ready for you to pick up. If you 

want it sooner, contact a Quilter and we will help. 

3) Pay in the office or one of the quilters 

4) Take your quilt home and enjoy 

If you have any questions about the quilts, we will try to have a quilter available on Sunday mornings and 

during Angelfest.  
 

ANNUAL WINTER QUILT BEE: 

     Mark your calendar for the winter quilt bee the week of  January 29 through February 1. This is a 

time to come together and quilt on your own project or on a mission project. The only time constraint is 

lunch at noon followed by “Sew and Tell”. Come join in the fun and fellowship. 

As the last smoky days of summer leave us, the winds of change blow through. Our talented and hard 

working praise team is getting better and better. When all of our musicians are together, they make 

beautiful and spirit-filled music. I appreciate them all very much, as does the congregation, which is                     

evident in the kind words from so many of you. It is my great joy to work with them and strengthen this 

ministry.  

 My continuing education conference was inspirational and renewing. I sang through many beautiful 

anthems, some of which will be ordered for our choir. I studied with some of the foremost music                     

conductors in the United States. I'm very blessed to have this opportunity annually to learn and continue 

to strengthen my musicianship and to read through hundreds of anthems in searching for the best music 

possible for our talented and highly skilled choir.  

 We will be learning a new Christmas Cantata beginning in October. I am looking for singers, high 

school age and up, and instrumentalists, to join us in this musical adventure. Please contact me with any 

interest in joining us in the choir or orchestra. You will be warmly welcomed and greatly appreciated.  

Blessings, Karen Sipes 

Director of Music Ministries  

Music Ministries, Karen Sipes, Director 

Redmond Cold Weather Shelter 
 

*Opens at Highland Baptist Church (HBC) starting November 1, 2017; 

*Needs volunteers to serve as shelter hosts & overnight guest monitors; 

*Hopes to raise $300 before opening to purchase track phone and minutes; 

*Invites you to drop by Shelter open house/orientation at HBC, Tues., October 17, 2017                                                        

  between 6:30 – 8:00 pm at Highland Baptist 

*For more information please call Richard or Leanne, 541-923-7607 
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michelle@redmondcpc.org 

or call/text (503) 539-5985 

Children, Children Everywhere!   

CPC’s MOPS Ministry is going strong.  

In fact, so strong that at the first           

meeting in September we had over 60 children in 

our classrooms. As such we are in desperate need 

of assistance. Men and women alike, if you have a 

heart for children and would like to support this 

ministry, please consider joining the ranks of our 

Moppetts. Watching the children is based                

solely around your schedule and you would be in 

the company of our wonderful volunteers including 

Jan Jacobs, Sharon Byrum, Chris Slabaugh, 

Diane Putnam, Viki Cross, Katy Ailstock, 

Gail White, Mike Jacobs, Mike Slabaugh, 

Carole Kardy, Karen Rooney, Dotty 

McMenamy, Gloria Irwin and Jim Irwin.   

 

Whoop, Whoop – It’s “Kid’s Night 

Out”!  The Children’s Ministry Team 

will be hosting a “Kids Night Out” event 

on Friday, October 13 from 6 - 8 pm.  

Your child will have a great time eating, playing 

games, watching a movie, and doing a craft.                         

Costumes are welcome and be sure to sign-up in 

the narthex or contact Carole Kardy at                              

541-350-2439 or by email at                                              

carolek1259@gmail.com to reserve your child’s 

spot. 

 

Our CPC Youth Groups Rock!  Michelle is so                     

excited to start the 2016-2017 Youth Group                  

Season. The Middle School Youth Group meets 

Monday nights from 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm. The 

High School Youth Group meets Monday 

nights from 6:30 pm to 8:00 pm. In addition, on 

the second Wednesday of each month we have a                  

combined youth group. In October our combined 

youth group will take a trip to the Bend Escape 

Room. All students are welcome and encouraged 

to invite friends. We have some super cool                      

programming coming up this year so get ready to 

strengthen your relationship with Jesus Christ and 

have fun while doing it!   
 

No one has ever become poor by giving!  

Have you ever seen a homeless person on a                       

corner and wanted to help but did not want to 

give money? Your CPC children and youth can 

help!  Jessie Bags are back and can be purchased in   

the Fellowship Hall after first service for $5.00 (please 

have exact change).  
 

Come support your CPC Angels at 

our annual Angelfest Cafe!  

Take time from your Angelfest shopping 

on November 11, and enjoy homemade 

soups and pies at the youth sponsored                     

Angelfest Café. The Café runs from 

10:00 am to 1:00 pm and lattes are also available 

during the event.  All proceeds from the Café will 

benefit the Youth Mission Trip Fund. To make the 

Café a success, please consider donating:  
Pies  

Soups 

Juice Boxes 

Paper Products 

Canned Whip Cream 

Please sign up on the list in the narthex. If you have 

any questions, please contact Michelle 503-539-5985 

or by email at michelle@redmondcpc.org. 
 

Ready, Set, Hike!   

Ed McKinney and Michelle Duff                  

invite all Middle and High School                   

Students to the Fellowship of Christian 

Athletes (FCA) Huddle. All public middle and high 

schools in Redmond have a weekly FCA Huddle                 

during lunch time and you do not have to be an 

“athlete” to participate. This is a time for students to 

get together and share in the Word of  Jesus Christ. 

Ed and Michelle lead the FCA Huddle at Elton                    

Gregory Middle School during the second lunch.  

Please come join us! 
 

It’s Fiesta Time!  The Youth will hold a fundraising 

dinner and Mexico Mission Trip Social on Thursday, 

Oct. 19 at the Hwy 97 Mazatlán’s. Between 5:00-

9:00 pm, come enjoy a wonderful meal while                   

supporting the Youth Mission Trip Fund.  Vouchers 

are not required but you are. We hope to see you 

there! 

  Children & Youth Ministries 
Michelle Duff, Director  

mailto:carolek1259@gmail.com
mailto:michelle@redmondcpc.org
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CHAIR AEROBICS 

Did you know that CPC has a Chair                      

Aerobics Program that meets every Monday 

and Thursday at 9:15 am at the church in 

the Mountain room! This is a free class for 

both men and women who would like to participate in 

a great daily exercise workout! If you think this 

workout is for WIMPY people, think again! This is a 

great workout helping you overcome arthritis and               

other maladies you have and strengthen your body for 

better daily living. You will find muscles that you didn’t 

know you had and they will have a great workout! For 

more information, and to sign up, please contact Aletha 

Smith at 541-504-4732. 

 
REDMOND PARKINSON’S SUPPORT GROUP  

Parkinson’s Support Group is alive and 

thriving! We meet the first Thursday of 

every month from 1:00-2:30 pm in 

the Mountain Room.  

Our programming for the month of October will                        

feature a Parkinson’s appropriate movement/exercise 

specialist who will help us with our daily work outs.  

In the month of November we will emphasize “Aware 

and Care”, where we will have a home health worker 

and pharmacist helping us… having all our ducks in a 

row concerning medication and being prepared if you 

need to go into the hospital. This is great information 

to help the Parkinson’s patient and care giver. 

 Because our group has grown so quickly                       

beginning January, 2018, we will be moving into another 

room at our current location. We will meet at 1:00 

p.m., in Teddy’s Hall where we will have a lot more 

room for our participants. 

For information or additional questions please call:            

Ginny Weeber 541-548-6310 or                                                   

Susan Ferguson 541-350-0899 

 

HOSPITAL EQUIPMENT PROGRAM 

The Wellness Ministries Team has been providing                             

hospital equipment for members and friends of the 

church who have suffered injuries, or recently come 

home from the hospital and need medical equipment in 

their home to assist them with their daily lives. If you 

find that you have medical equipment needs that we 
can help with, please contact Lynda Talbot and she will 

be of assistance to you. Lynda can be reached at                      

541-279-0576. 

 Wellness Ministries MISSION STATEMENT: To help the congregation attain, maintain, and/or regain the 

best possible health… wellness of mind, body and spirit that can be experienced. This is realized through                    

education, guidelines and screening and providing ongoing support.                            Coordinator, Lois Millspaugh 

BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENINGS 

Are you concerned that your Blood                     

Pressure may be too elevated? Free 

Blood Pressure Screenings are available to 

all members and friends of the church on 

the 2nd and 4th Sunday of each month in the Wellness 

Office. For the month of October CPC nurses will 

be available to take your blood pressure from                  

10:00 – 10:30 am. This screening time will be                       

between both church services. We want you to 

know that all information will be kept confidential. 

Remember, high blood pressure is a silent killer. Be 

proactive and see your health care provider if you 

have any concerns. 

 
WE NEED YOUR PARTICIPATION 

Are you looking for a way to serve 

your church and its members? 

Wellness Ministries is looking for 

cheerful volunteers to join our 

Wellness Team. We meet once a 

month to share ideas on how we 

can support our congregation with living a better 

and healthier life. Please be prayerful on how you 

can make a difference in our church. Thank you for 

your thoughtfulness. Please contact Lois Millspaugh                         

541-548-7065 for any questions your might have. 

 

AARP SAFE DRIVING CLASS 

An AARP Safe Driving Class will be 

meeting at the church on Saturday, 

November 18, from 9:30 am-4:00 

pm to learn, review and seek                            

information on how to be a better 

driver. By taking this class most                    

insurance companies will offer                    

reduction on your automobile insurance. (Be sure to 

check with your insurance company for                                           

confirmation). The cost of the class is $15.00 for 

AARP members and $20.00 for other participants. 

The class is open to all ages, but will have a limit of 

25 participants. There will be a sign-up sheet in the            

narthex of the church for you to use to sign up. 

There will be a lunch break so bring something to 

eat or you can dine in one of the restaurants close 
to the church. 
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2017 Fall Yard Clean Up Do You Need Help? 
 

The Mission Committee has started a program to assist CPC congregants who could use 

some help with yard cleanup this fall. Look in the narthex for the two sign up sheets.  
 

*One sign-up sheet for people who need help with Fall yard work. 
 

*One sign-up sheet for people (Adults, Teens, and Families welcome) who would be willing to assist 

with yard work like raking leaves/debris, some trimming, and disposal of yard debris. 

 

 

Ben and Judy King 

 

Judy was born in Tucson, AZ but left early in life. She ended up in Roseburg and worked 

for Morrison Knudsen, Douglas County and ODOT until retirement. Ben was born and 

raised in Myrtle Point and then moved to Roseburg. He worked mostly for Douglas 

County as a project manager in the engineering dept. Their family consisted of 2 boys 

and 1 girl, now adults with a total of 5 grandchildren. They have a 14 year old dog named Sadie. They have 

a mutual love for outdoor activities such as hiking which they do often. On one particular trip they went 

to Bryce and Zion in Utah and then on to the Grand Canyon in Arizona where they hiked into and out of 

the bottom floor. Ben and a close friend are in the process of hiking 50 mile segments of the Pacific Coast 

Trail every year. They love living in Redmond even when it snows! 

Welcome New Members….. 

Cans and Bottles for the CPC Youth Group: 

Thank you very much for all the donations of returnable cans and bottles. The Youth Group sincerely                    

appreciates your generosity. You all deserve a pat on the back because they are always clean and 

rinsed out and free of garbage. The months of April thru August, you have provided over $740.00 in 

funds for the CPC Youth.  

 There are three ways to donate your cans and bottles. (1) Bring to CPC and place at the north end 

basement door; (2) Drop off at Walt and Norrie's home at 1849 SW Canyon Drive on the north side of the 

house on the sidewalk; (3) Call Walt and Norrie at 541-548-4472 and we’ll arrange a time to pick up the 

cans and bottles at your location.  
 

Box Tops For Education: 

Yes, this is still in operation. Since 2015 you have contributed over 1400 box tops which were               

donated to Vern Patrick school. 
 

 

Soup Labels for Education: 

This program has been cancelled. Thank you for the over 2200 labels you turned in since 2015, that helped 

Vern Patrick School. 

September 19 Session Highlights: 
  

  
 

The Session made plans for the congregational meeting on October 1 to call our new pastor. 
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October 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
    

1 World Communion  

  9:00 Adult Ed Class 
  9:00 Youth Brkfst 
10:00 Worship  
10:00 Nursery Care 

10:15 Church School 
11:00 Congregational 
 Meeting with 

 Reception to follow  
 in Teddy’s Hall. 
 

  

2 
  9:15 Chair Aerobics 
   
 

 

 1:00 Art Group 

 3:00 Deacons 
 3:30 Reserve Team 
 5:30 M.S. Youth Grp. 

 6:00 Worship Team 
 6:30 H.S. Youth Grp. 
 6:30 Centering Prayer 

3 
 9:30 MOPS  
 

  
10:30 Food/Fellowship 
12:00 Knitters at Jan’s  

3:30 Stewardship 
6:00 Children & Youth 
 Team Ministries Mtg. 

7:00 Boy Scouts 

4 
  8:00 Men’s Breakfast   
  9:30 Ladies Study  
      In The Mtn. Room 
     

  1:00 NAMI 
          

    

  5:30 Praise Team 

  5:30 Prayer Service 
   
 7:00 Chancel Choir 

5 
  9:15 Chair Aerobics 
  
10:00 Quiltmakers 
 

1:00 Kisauni  
 
1:00 Parkinson’s     

        Support Group 
   
  

   

6 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast 
Study @ Madeline’s 
Grill 

7 
 
9:00 NAMI Class 

 
5:00 Boy Scouts                 
        Dinner 

8 
 9:00 Worship  
 9:00 Nursery Care 
 9:15 Church School 
 9:30 Adult Ed Classes 

11:00 Worship 
 

9 
 

Church  

Office  

Closed 
 

3:30 Mission 
5:30 M.S. Youth Grp. 

6:30 H.S. Youth Grp. 
 

Columbus Day 

10 
  
  
12:30 Jericho Road  
 

            
 
 

 
  7:00 Boy Scouts 
   

  

11 
9:30 Ladies Study  
      In The Mtn. Room 
 
1:00 Wellness 

3:00 Finance 
 
5:30 Praise Team 

5:30 Prayer Service 
6:00 WNS 
 

7:00 Chancel Choir  

12 
  
9:15 Chair Aerobics 
 
 

2:00 Property 
 

13 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast 
Study @ Madeline’s 
Grill 
 

 
 
 

 
 
“Kids Night Out” 

       6:00-8:00 

14 
 
9:00 NAMI Class 
 

2:00 Bob Eberhard    

Memorial Service 
Highland Baptist 

Church 

15 
  9:00 Worship  
  9:00 Nursery Care 
  9:15 Church School 
  9:30 Adult Ed Classes 

11:00 Worship 
   
 

16 
  9:15 Chair Aerobics 
 

 

 

1:00 Art Group 
 

 
 
5:30 Combined M.S. 

and H.S Youth Group  
 

 

 

6:30 Centering Prayer 

17 
 9:30 MOPS  
 
 
 

 
   
 

  6:00 Session Meeting 

  7:00 Boy Scouts 

18 
  9:30 Ladies Study  
      In The Mtn. Room 
 

 

 

 
    

  5:30 Praise Team 
  5:30 Prayer Service 

   
 
  7:00 Chancel Choir 

19 
 9:15 Chair Aerobics 
10:00 Quiltmakers 
10:00 Newsletter  
          Deadline  

 
5:00 Singles Dinner @  
       Kim & Karla’s 

 
6:00 Mazatlán Fund 
        Raising Dinner   

 

20 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast 
Study @ Madeline 
Grill 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

21 
 

9:00 NAMI Class 

22 
9:00 Worship  
9:00 Nursery Care 
9:15 Church School 
9:30 Adult Ed Classes 

11:00 Worship 
 
 

 
 

 

23 
 9:15 Chair Aerobics 
 

  
1:00 Art Group 
  
4:00 Adult Ed 

5:30 M.S. Youth Grp. 
6:30 H.S. Youth Grp. 
6:30 Centering Prayer 

 
 

24 
  
   
1:30 Seekers’ Study 
   

 
 
 

 
 

7:00 Boy Scouts 

25 
  9:30 Ladies Study  
     In The Mtn. Room 
 
 

 
 5:30 Praise Team 

 5:30 Prayer Service 
   
 

7:00 Chancel Choir 

26 
  9:15 Chair Aerobics 
10:00 Quiltmakers 
   
1:30 Afternoon  

       Circle 
 
   

27 
7:15 Men’s Breakfast 
Study @ Madeline’s 
Grill 
 

28 
    
9:00 NAMI Class 
 
 

 
4:00 Boy Scouts                 
         

29 
9:00 Worship  
9:00 Nursery Care 
9:15 Church School 
9:30 Adult Ed Classes 

11:00 Worship 

30 
9:15 Chair Aerobics 
 

 
1:00 Art Group 
3:30 Reserve 
 

5:30 M.S. You Grp. 
5:30 Cantata Rehearsal 
6:30 H.S. Youth Grp. 

6:30 Centering Prayer 

31 

 

 
 
 
 
 

7:00 Boy Scouts 
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 Angelfest Holiday Bazaar 
 

Mark your calendars for our upcoming annual holiday bazaar to be held this year on Saturday, November 

11, from 9 am to 3 pm. During this time the CPC youth will be offering soup and pie for lunch. The                     

proceeds from all sales will benefit a number of Redmond community projects and the CPC youth mission 

trip. 

 If you have items to donate for the sale, please bring them to the church on Friday, November 10, 

between 9 am & 4 pm and please mark your items with a suggested price. (To be in compliance with the 

State of Oregon items needing refrigeration or some home canned items cannot be sold.) Jams & jellies are 

fine for sale and the Café can sell pies of any kind. 

 Volunteers to help setup on Friday, Nov. 10, or with the sale on Saturday will be appreciated. Be 

looking for a sign-up sheet in the church narthex.  
 

Need Help with Making/Finishing Projects to Donate? 
 

On Thursday Oct. 5, between 10 am & noon, there will be several people in Teddy’s Hall with patterns, 

materials and supplies. Everyone is invited to drop in and talk to the Angelfest coordinators about things that 

they would like to make/finish and get help finding the supplies to do so. The CPC Quiltmakers are                        

graciously opening up their fabric “stash” room for Angelfest projects.    

 For more info contact Angelfest coordinators:  

Lynn Hodecker 541-350-6064, Luann Johnson 541-548-6798 or Margo Menown 541-350-5711.  

Health Tip From  

Your Wellness Team 
 

Shots For Safety: 
 

There are many shots, or vaccinations, that 

may keep you from getting sick. Some of 

these shots may also protect you from                     

getting a serious form of an illness. Here is 

a list of shots that may keep you healthy. 

Talk to your doctor about which ones you 

need. 

FLU 

PNEUMOCOCCAL DISEASE 

TETANUS AND DIPHTHERIA 
SHINGLES 

MEASLES, MUMPS AND RUBELLA 

Common side effects for all of these shots 

are mild and include pain, swelling, or                   

redness on the arm where the shot was 

given. It’s a good idea to keep your own 

shot record listing the types and dates of 

your shots, as well as any side effects or 

problems. If you are planning to travel out 

of the country, check with your doctor or 

local health department about the shots 

that you need. Sometimes a series of shots 

is needed. It’s best to get them early, at 

least 2 weeks before travel. 

                    Kitchen Etiquette 
~To all CPC Teams and Groups  

who use the Kitchen~ 
 

 

 

When your group 

or team uses the 

kitchen for any 

event, small or 

large you must have 

a clean up crew.   
 

 

 

 

1-All dishes, including pots and pans must be 

washed and put away. 

2-Counters must be wiped cleaned. 

3-The Sinks must be left clean - free of dirty 

dishes, glasses, pots & pans 

4-Any left over food placed in the refrigerator 

must be date marked or it will be tossed out.  
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Good List Bad List 

Small Toys Used Items 

School Supplies War-related Toys 

Hygiene Items Chocolate (say it isn’t so) 

Stickers Perishable Food Items 

$7.00 for Shipping Liquids 

Love Medicine 

Prayer Breakable Items 

Christmas in October???  

  

Many of us cringe at seeing Christmas  

decorations even before Halloween is 

over but at CPC it is for a good reason. This year the 

CPC Children will be helping Samaritan’s Purse with 

their service project, “Operation Christmas Child”. 

Children around the world who would otherwise 

have nothing, will be blessed with a box full of                           

goodies. If you would like to help our children fulfill 

another child’s Christmas wish, please consider                       

donating: 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CPC Impact:  

The Family Mission Team 
 

 The Family Mission team will fill the 

Shoe boxes on Sunday, October 29, 

from 10:30 am to 12:00 pm in the 

Youth Lounge. Carole Kardy will be 

accepting donations in the                     

narthex on Sundays, October 8, 15 and 22. Please have 

your items in by Thursday, October 26. For more                        

information or if you have any questions, please                      

contact Carole Kardy at 541-350-2439                                       

or by email at carolek1259@gmail.com. 

              Sundae’s and Bunko Party  

 

Fun times in the youth lounge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children And Youth Back To School Pool Party At Cascade Swim Center 

mailto:carolek1259@gmail.com
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Gloria Riggs 

 

OCTOBER 
ANNIVERSARIES 

 

10/01 Dick & Marlene Glasgow 

10/05 Jerry & Jackie Volf 

10/15 Gary & Janet Hucke 

10/16 Jerry & Nancy Barney 

10/19  Bob & Donna Altig 

10/20 Jerry & Jan Thackery 

10/21 Brian & Julie Leutschaft 

10/29 Mike & Shannon Biondi 

 

A Reminder 
 

CPC office hours are 

9 am to 4 pm 

Monday—Thursday 

Closed on Friday 
 

OCTOBER 
BIRTHDAYS 

 

10/01 Ethelmae Hammock 

10/02 Zack Harmon 

 Eleanor Hatch 

 Vicki Kerr 

10/03 Wendy Myers 

10/04 Natalie Ulum 

10/05 Colt Storey 

10/08 Bonnie Schmidt 

10/10 Neida Terrazas-Herrera 

10/11 Allan Hudson 

10/12 Jackie Volf 

10/13 Lauren Cox 

10/17 Doris Priday 

10/21 DeeAnn Bauerle 

 Pat Schimming 

10/22 Elden Bauerle 

10/24 Inez McGarraugh 

10/27  Hal Edwards 

10/28 Bob Troutman 

10/30 Margaret Herbison 

 

The next Lamplighter news 

deadline  is Thursday,  

November 19. Articles 

turned in after the deadline may not 

be published and all articles are              

subject to editing. Whenever                     

possible, announcements and articles 

for publication should be sent via 

email to:                                                  

tammy@redmondcpc.org. You 

will receive a reply letting you know 

your contribution was received. 

The Deacon of the Month is  

on call to handle requests of 

those who need assistance  

with special needs.  

 

In Memoriam 

Eva Dowling 

   Veteran’s Day Tribute  
 

On Nov. 5, at 

each worship 

service Jerry Volf 
will sing a tribute to all Veteran’s 

while photos of CPC veterans are           

displayed on the screen. If you have 

not previously submitted a photo of 

yourself, or family member, on                      

duty, please email the photo to                                              

tammy@redmondcpc.org. 

Food and Fellowship 

Thank you to the Deacons for 

their Delicious Delicacies in                         

September. Be ready to be charmed 

by the Children and youth Ministries 

Team’s delicious concoctions in                   

October! 

Singles Night Out 
 

The CPC Singles Group will be 

meeting at Kim & Karla’s at 

Frank’s Landing in Redmond on 

Thursday, October19 at 5 pm. 

All are welcome to come and 

share a no-host meal and                         

fellowship. Please use the sign-up 

sheet in the narthex if you plan to 

attend.    

 

In Memoriam 

Lucille Verbeck 

Monthly Taize Services 
 

The Taize Choir of Central 

Oregon invites you to                       

participate in an hour of                   

meditative non-denominational 

Taize music and silence at their 

monthly ecumenical service. 

 The theme for this 

month’s service is 'Praying For 

Our Community'.  

 The service is held on 

the first Thursday of each 

month at 7:00 pm at St. 

Helens Hall Trinity Episcopal 
Church, 231 NW Idaho St., 

Bend. For more info email:  

taizebend@gmail.com or call 

541-815-5574. 

 

In Memoriam 

Bob Eberhard  

mailto:lynn@redmondcpc.org
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CPC Gives Thanks to… 
 

… Don and Roxanne Duman for  

generously donating a new playground playset! 
 

...Craig Dennis and Lynn Hodecker who                             

volunteered their time to help with the projection                    

system when it was acting up. 

...Lynda Talbot for volunteering in the church office 

when help was needed and for doing the monthly         

birthday cards. 

...Lynn Hodecker who volunteered her time to 

spruce up the church flower garden! 

 

…Our “CPC Swimming Party and BBQ” event 

was a hit! Over 35 children, youth and parents showed 

up for our back to school event.  John Duff receives 

appreciation for cooking up tons of hot dogs and 

Bethany and Carole Kardy receive honorable                     

mention for their serving. It was a great day and I hope 

we can do many more in the future. 
 

...our CPC Property Team, the Duff Family and 

Carole Kardy for helping Michelle paint and decorate 

the children’s church school room. If you haven’t been 

down there lately, come peek! 
 

...CPC Community! Due to your generosity, the 

CPC youth earned $674.00 towards their Youth                 

Mission Fund at the September car wash fundraiser.  

...to the Lundgren family, the Fair family, the 

Lipskey family, the McKague family,                                       

the Harmon family, the Petti family,                                   

the Duff family, Chloe Sisson,                              

the Kardy family, the Whitehead family, the             

Oliver family and the Stealey family who helped 

monitor the bounce houses for CPC’s family impact at 

Kiwanis R’October fest. 

 

It is with great happiness that I can say I am 

feeling good and jumping right back into my 

every day commitments. On behalf of Jerry and 

I, we thank everyone for the prayers, cards and 

phone calls during my down time. My back 

feels much better and I can safely say 

this surgery took! 

                             Lovingly, Jackie Volf  

A special note of thanks to everybody 

who has been praying, sent cards, gifts, 

phoned us and visited during Del’s               

surgery and recovery. You all mean a lot 

to us and we really appreciate all of you and all 

you have done. 

                    Del and Barb Jenkins 

We would like to thank everyone 

for their cards and phone calls 

following Lucille's death. She 

loved this church and her church 

family. Serving in many different capacities                        

during her thirty six year membership at CPC, 

she looked forward to coming to church each 

and every Sunday. 

 We have all been blessed by her                      

presence among us. Our prayer is that some of 

her faith and trust in God can become a part of 

all who knew her. 

                                      Sincerely, 

                                         Sherry Verbeck 

                                         Steve and Viki Cross 




